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MY ENVIRONMENT, MY STEWARDSHIP

Ten parent-members of Buklod Tao/     contentment, realizing that we actualized  

Kapitbahayan – Christian Foundation    our responsibility as agreed upon. Each 

For Children and Aging, Antipolo           of us moved for the discharge of the 

Project, conducted a clean-up of the        assigned task. I encountered no difficul-

immediate environment in the                 ty. I was not tired at all”. Myra Batolinao 

morning of 26 June 2005.

Seven of these parents (Nieves                 All of us moved; unity was so evident; 

Godino, Myra Batolinao, Rosita               we did not mind the shards of broken

Milloren, Ophelia Diaz, Danilo                glasses, the garbage, the foul odor, and 

Zamora, Rose Tampadong, Julieta          the plastic discards. We did this for the 

Lopez), together with Noli Abinales,      accomplishment of the task agreed   

Founding President of Buklod Tao,        upon. It was a nice feeling”.

and reinforced still by two First Year                                              Rosita Milloren

students: Mary Ann Godino, Lyndon

Zamora, painstakingly raked out             

garbage, removed submerged tires         After the clean-up, she glanced at the 

from the brackish water of Nangka         result of the group effort and Juliet

creek which is just a stone’s throw          Lopez wrote: “Neat surroundings.

from the rear portion of the Center         wholesome sight and a tidy creek. Success!”

for Positive  Futures-Banaba. That one-   
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hour clean-up, from 8:00 to 9:00 AM, 

garnered ten sacks filled with assorted

garbage which clogged the steady 

flow of the creek.

Three parents (Alredo Zamora and 

son Jomar, Rita Goles and Lisa

Laguna) who arrived late, decided to

do the sweeping chores of the school 

grounds.

Some mothers wrote down their 

reflections about the clean-up        

experience: “There was this feeling of      Documentor: Noli A. Abinales/email:noli_ab_2@yahoo.c
